

ABN 76 325 886 267

Level 24, 580 George Street, Sydney NSW 2000

T 02 9286 1000 | F 02 9283 2911 Tollfree 1800 451 524 | TTY 02 9264 8050

www.ombo.nsw.gov.au

Our ref: C/2013/6776 Contact: Steve Kinmond Telephone: REDACTED

20

14 March 2014

CDN

PO Box 293 Engadine NSW 2233

By email: REDACTED

| Dear | CDN | |
|------|-----|--|
| | and | |

Your complaint

We have now written to the Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse, the Office of the Children's Guardian, and the Department of Education and Communities' Early Childhood Directorate raising the issues referred to in our letter of 24 January 2014.

As we have completed all the actions agreed upon, we will now close our file.

We thank you for bringing your concerns to our attention. The feedback that you have provided has assisted us in identifying things we could have done better in the exercise of our oversight role.

Should you wish to discuss this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me on 9286 0989.

Yours sincerely

Steve Kinmond

Deputy Ombudsman,

Disability Services Commissioner